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Malheur LCAC Meeting Minutes 
SEPTEMBER 21ST, 2021    VIA WEB: ZOOM  

MEETING 
CALLED TO 
ORDER BY: 

Sarah Poe 

START TIME: 12:08 PM MST 

ADJOURNED AT: 01:37PM MST 

MEETING TOPIC: Suicide Awareness  

NOTE TAKER Oceana Gonzales-Banuelos 

ATTENDEES 

Jill Boyd, Renee Kester, Oceana Gonzales-Banuelos, Linda Watson, Sandy Shelton, 
Stacy Mulligan, Jane Padgett, Paula Olvera, Sarah Poe, Michelle Perez, Kelly Poe, Judi 
Trask, Dolores Martinez, Jaime Mordhorst, Jesse Sandoval, Megan Gomeza, Mayra 
Meza, Sandy Kendall, Clayton Crowhurst 

 Open Discussions 

Jill started the meeting with an agenda review. Jill let the group know if they haven’t seen the slight 
changes to the agenda. To please review the highlighted topic for today’s meeting will be suicide 
awareness and resources. Each month we will be highlighting a theme along with sharing resources on 
topics. Sarah Poe thanked Jill for the agenda review. Sarah shared with the group that she just met with 
Kali Paine from EOCCO who brings us our update on incentive measures. Sarah asked the group to 
review the August meeting minutes. Sarah asked group if they are any suggested edits that need to be 
made or changed. Sarah moved that if they are no changed that need to be made, we call move to 
voting on approving as is. Judi Trask moved to accept meeting minutes as written. Jane Padgett second 
to approve. 
 
Chat Entered:  
12:04:09  From  Judi Trask, MC Prevention : October is also Domestic Violence Awareness month.  Project Dove has many 
activities during October. 
12:05:11  From  Jill Boyd : Great! We may call on you next month! 

 

AGENDA ITEM 
DISCUSSION 

2021 CBIR Funding/MOUS/ CBIR Partner Project Updates 

2021 CBIR Funding/MOUS 
Jesse Sandoval let members know that everything is the same as last month. We do have all the 
MOUs and the W-9 forms are filled and as soon as we get the payment, we will be able to issues 
checks to the subawards. 
 
 
CBIR Partner Project Updates 
 
Fruit & Veggie RX Program-Update given by Jesse Sandoval 
Jesse shared two updates  
on the behalf of Lindsay Grosvenor Fruits & Veggie RX Program  
Reports last week 67 households enrolled in the voucher program 
138 Adults 75 OHP Members 26 children’s 21 OHP members 
14 67 households were enrolled by community health workers 19 were referred to chws to help  
with resources. No purchased gift cards have been purchased. Waiting on funding.  
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Email from Clayton Reports Construction moving along on fronter street. The process is working 
well even during covid and very impressive. 
 
Northwest Housing Alterative- Update given by Jesse Sandoval 
Email from Clayton Reports Construction moving along on fronter street. The process is working 
well even during covid and very impressive.  
 
Dolly Parton Imagination Library-Update given by Kelly Poe 
Kelly shared that currently 557 children are enrolled and if you multiple that by $2.00 dollars that is 
how much went out this month to support children receive books. 
ESD-Update given by Kelly Poe  
Meeting set for tomorrow 09/22/21 to finalize that plan for video and he will be there October to 
record in one day from 7 am to 7 pm and Kelly thanked Jesse for the update on the funding.  
 
Lifeways Postvention-Update given by Judi Trask 
Judi let group know that they have approved grant funding from the CAC just have not received it 
just yet. In good faith they went ahead and set the training classes. They have two assisting classes 
scheduled. One for the Ontario school district and ESD.    
Part of the funding will go towards Tall Cop- some funds are being donated from community 
partners and funding from CAC for remaining fees and planning.  
 
Jill wanted to share with CAC that we should have got the funding from OHSU by 09/17/21. Jill will 
has sent out an email to OHSU for a new updated timeline on funding. Jill let group know that the 
community benefit funds cycle will change in 2022. EOCCO clinical summit let those know that 
projects are going to align with the physical year. Timeline will change. Jill let group know that she 
will update group in October meeting.  
 
Share incentive update- Linda Watson let CAC know that Malheur County did not have an 
application sent for funding. Jill let the group know that only seven applications were sent for the 
first wave of funding.  
Linda shared that the LCAC will met as a group or sub committee and will go thru the rubric to score 
the application and rubric committee will process for final award. This is part of the EOCCO 2.0 
contract.  
 
Chat Entered:  
12:25:19  From  Jane Padgett, ODHS District 14 : I think with some case management attached to the housing - which would 
have been perfect for Clayton's project if the opportunity had come to us sooner!  
12:25:40  From  Jill Boyd : Agreed! 

 

AGENDA ITEM 
DISCUSSION 

Suicide Awareness and Resources  

Paula let the group know that they will be talking about suicide and they ask that you practice self -care if 
triggered by this topic to please reach out to manager or contacting suicide line.  
Judi shared the resources- QPR- two hours for people with no knowledge of suicide. Its brief and addresses myths 
of suicide.  
Paula shared that their next sign rally will be coming up 09/29 from 11:30am-1:30 pm Ontario under path.  
 
Chat Entered:  
12:42:10  From  Megan Gomeza : Judi, Rene & Paula, As you know, I am a survivor of suicide.  I am forever appreciative of the 
work you all do at MC Prevention across both SUD and MH.  I am always available to assist as you see would be helpful, and 
need to share my story more now than ever to destigmatize seeking services.  

12:43:10  From  Sarah Poe, she/her : Thank you for sharing, Megan.      
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12:46:38  From  Paula Olvera : National Suicide Prevention Lifeline-1-800-273-8255  Oregon Youthline text 839863 or call 877-
968-8491    LGBTQ 1-866-488-7384                                    Spanish 888-628-9454                                         Lifeways crisis line 541-
889-9167 
12:50:15  From  Judi Trask, MC Prevention : Thank you Megan.  We love and appreciate you and are so glad you are a 
survivor.  We may call on you! 13:07:55  

 From  Rene Kesler, Postvention Coordinator at LIfeways : Megan,      Thank you. Sharing our survivor stories is important. No 
one wants to join the survivor community but once you are part of the community it's important to be counted. I will be part 
of a  lived experience panel on the morning of Tuesday October 12th as part of the Oregon Suicide Prevention Conference. 
Thanks for reaching out and connecting as always. 
 
12:52:30  From  Megan Gomeza : There is help.  There is hope.  Yes!  Thank you all for w hat you do!  Follow Malheur County 
Prevention on FB and share their events! 

 

AGENDA ITEM 
DISCUSSION 

EOCCO Update    

Jill read over slides sent over by Kali Paine and went over incentive measures. If group has any question 
Jill informed her to please add them to chat and they will be shared with Kali to address at next 
meeting.  

AGENDA ITEM 
DISCUSSION 

COVID/ Han Update 

Sarah shared that September is National preparedness and awareness month. Sarah shared that the HAN alerts 

network message goes to providers. CDC’s Health Alert Network (HAN) is CDC’s primary method of 

sharing cleared information about urgent public health incidents with public information officers; 

federal, state, territorial, tribal, and local public health practitioners; clinicians; and public health 

laboratories. Sarah shared that members should hand out naloxone. Sarah shared resources.   
 
Chat Entered:  
12:59:46  From  Sarah Poe, she/her : https://www.cdc.gov/cpr/campaigns/index.htm 
13:07:32  From  Jane Padgett, ODHS District 14 : HAN / Everbridge - tell people how to sign up 
13:09:17  From  Sarah Poe, she/her : HAN: 
https://www.oregon.gov/oha/ph/Preparedness/Partners/HealthAlertNetwork/Pages/index.aspx  
13:10:18  From  Jane Padgett, ODHS District 14 : Our ODHS staff in central office are working on a protocol so that we can 
finally have access to it for work purposes. I hope we get approval soon. They were asking where to get a supply and I shared 
that we received them from EOCCO initially. Does anyone know of a current source? 
13:11:15  From  Sarah Poe, she/her : https://www.malheurmatters.org/ 
13:11:51  From  Sarah Poe, she/her : Jane, we could share some Narcan. GOBHI often has some to share.  
13:12:14  From  Jane Padgett, ODHS District 14 : For Naloxone / Narcan - is it still Eastern Oregon Opioid Solutions 
13:12:19  From  Jill Boyd : I just emailed our GOBHI staff about availability of narcan 
13:12:26  From  Jill Boyd : Yes, we have a grant through them... 
13:13:32  From  Sarah Poe, she/her : https://malheurhealth.org/covid-19-resources/ 
13:15:42  From  Sarah Poe, she/her : Yay, Oceana! 
13:16:18  From  Rene Kesler, Postvention Coordinator at LIfeways : I will check with Dena Sites, she is in the process of getting  
more packets. I'll let you know Jane but I think she received them the first time from GOBHI.  
13:16:28  From  Linda Watson : I so agree! Oceana did a wonderful job participating with the CHW panel!!!  
13:17:23  From  Jill Boyd : Dena is no longer with GOBHI 
13:19:57  From  Rene Kesler, Postvention Coordinator at LIfeways : Thank you Jill. That is correct. Dena is now the Compliance 
Officer at Lifeways but GOBHI donated many kits and may do so again.  
13:20:27  From  Sarah Poe, she/her : https://www.oregon.gov/oha/HSD/AMH/Pages/Measure110.aspx 
13:21:10  From  Jill Boyd : Sounds good. I wanted to check with Michelle Brandsma to see if there were any extra kits that we 
have in the main GOBHI office... 
13:22:28  From  Megan Gomeza : I apologize, all.  Need to shift.  Great meeting.  Thank you all!  
13:22:38  From  Rene Kesler, Postvention Coordinator at LIfeways : Thank you everyone!  
 

AGENDA ITEM 
DISCUSSION 

CAC LOGO & Malheur Matters Webpage 

Oceana shared that she is directly community member to learn more about the cac and  
contest by visiting webpage and both billboards on 4 th Ave in Ontario Oregon.  
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AGENDA ITEM 
DISCUSSION 

Oregon Consumer Feedback, concerns, questions, suggestions  

(OHP members, advocates, partners) 

Oceana shared an update on community partner follow up regarding transportation barriers. Oceana let members know that 
community partner informed her that drivers will take training and wait longer and stop for members to reach the bus. 
Oceana let member knows ohp consumer is happy with the most changes made in transportation services.  
 

 

 


